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Dear Parents,

The Calendar

Here is the 15t issue of the November: Your child’'s teacher will meet you for a short oral
assessment 1o give you an overview of the evolution of your child
newsletter of the Nursery and during the term.

Primary cycles. Fach teacher organizes these interviews independently.

ou'll find essential Monday 09/11 : Pedagogical Day, no class for the pupils.
information concerning the Class photos: the individual photos will be taken from 10/11 until
19/11. The exact date wil be communicated by your child’s
teacher. Regarding the package and sales condifions, please
olidays. refer to the specific communication on this subject.

coming weeks until next

Tuesday 10/11 > Tuesday 24/11: Students can parficipate in our
fraditional Christmas card confest. Your child's teacher will inform
him/her.

The pedagogical team

Arrival of the Primary pupils from 8.15 to 8.40:

From Tuesday 10/11, Primary students will enter through gate 2. This is located between the Nursery
building and the Primary building. The enfrance for Nursery students will remain gate 3 (from 8.15 to
8.40). The reception arangements do not change. Students must always refurn to their recreation
areq.

The exit of the pupils at the end of the day remains unchanged. It is always done through portal 3.

Miscellaneous

Fruitdschool: as every vyear fthe  school parficipates  in Fruit4school program
hitp://portal.education.lu/fruit4school/. Each week the fruits are distributed to students. This program
starts in October.

Additional supervision staff: Due to the current situation and the many constraints it imposes, we have
recruited additional supervision staff for our two cycles Nursery and Primary. These people will take up
their duties from Tuesday 10/11. In particular, they will be in charge of supervising students during the
breaks, in the corridors as well as at the start and end of the school day.

Students’ behavior: It is not uncommon for us to learn about certain inappropriate behaviors of our
students on school buses. Raising awareness of respect for the rules of community life is of course part
of the daily work of tfeachers. The collaboration of parents in this area is essential. So thank you, if
appropriate, for discussing it with your child.


http://portal.education.lu/fruit4school/

Hours: As a reminder, the school gates close at 8.40 each morning. If you are late, please bring your
child directly to the main entrance of the building concerned. Thank you for respecting this important
fime for the smooth running of the courses.

Regarding bus delays, we obviously manage them.

| take this first newsletter 1o highlight the work and unfailing commitment of the entire team (teachers,
secretfariat...) of the Nursery-Primary cycle to ensure the best reception of our students in the current
circumstances. | thank them.

Year-end holiday dates: from Friday 18/12/2020 after school to Sunday 01/01/21. Back to school on
Monday 04/01/21.

Bertrange, October 2020 Philippe Richard



